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                            Highnam Parish Council
       Lassington Oak                                  Highnam ~ Linton ~ Over ~ Lassington

Minutes of a Meeting of  Highnam Parish Council 

held in The Old School on Tuesday 13th September 2011 at 7.30pm.

Present:  Cllrs M Heenan (Chairman), D Davies, D Nelson, M McGillion, W Davis.
In attendance: Cllr P Awford (Glos CC), Mrs J Rosam (Clerk) and 2 members of the public.

Public Forum: a maximum of 15 minutes will be allowed for questions and comments from members of the public.

Items discussed included a bollard on the Newent Road, grass cutting, bus stop hard standing and affordable housing which is an agenda item.  Cllr Davies explained the Strategic Housing Land Availability Assessment, SHLAA.

1. Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received and accepted from Cllrs Y Watkins, I Bateman and M Leigh.
2. Approval of the Minutes of the Meeting held on 12 July 2011

The minutes were received and signed by the Chairman as an accurate record.
3. Members of the Council are invited to declare any interest they may have in the business set 
out below

None
4. County Councillor’s Report

Cllr Awford reported that there is to be a Judicial Review of the planned libraries’ closure, 
the bus review had been received (with Clerk) and he had been notified of the closure of the 
A40/B4215 northbound junction for 3 days in October.  Cllr Awford was to meet with 
Richard Gray from Glos Highways and would follow this up with him.  The Clerk was also 
in contact with Central Networks and Stagecoach buses.  

Cllr Heenan asked Cllr Awford if he could have any influence to get Highnam policed from 
Tewkesbury rather than Coleford.  He reported that there were plans to have policing areas 
the same as borough council boundaries and asked the Clerk to write to him to ask for it to 
be formalised.
5. District Councillor’s Report

Cllr Davies reported on youths who had been given a warning from the police for stealing 
milk, a tree with a preservation order which was causing a problem and a lamppost that was 
due to be removed.   Over Farm had been given permission for their retail development with 
the condition that the existing building is used for agricultural purposes only.
6. Clerk’s Report


7. i.  Co-option of Parish Councillor

Mrs Nikki Finch had expressed an interest in being co-opted to the current vacancy; 
however she will not be eligible to stand until December.  The vacancy was no longer being 
advertised and the proper process for co-option would be carried out at the January 2012 
meeting.


ii. Correspondence

Newsletters received:

· The Wharfinger

· Caring Matters

· The Playing Field

· Insight


All available in the office but from next month all newsletters and brochures will be made 
available before the meeting.

Letters received: 
· Thanks from Highnam Court Cricket Club for the Fun Day donation.

· Awards for All closing the grant for the footpath.
· Glos CC Waste Core Strategy submission

· TBC Review of Polling Districts and Polling Places


A reminder of the Town/Parish Seminar at TBC on Thursday 6 October.  



iii Street Trading Consultation


There was no objection to the revised policy that had been circulated.

7.
Grounds 


The RSPB warden Hannah Morton had requested that Council install a dog waste bin in the 
car park of Highnam Woods.  It was agreed to pay half if they would pay the rest.


Cllr McGillion reported that the Recreation Ground Project committee had met and agreed 
to disband.  He would remain the recreation ground link on the Parish Council.  Following 
the annual inspection report contact was being made with contractors to resolve problems. 
The installation of grass matting on the mound was being investigated.  He was to contact 
Guy Shankster for clarification on grounds maintenance.  Agenda item next month – 
playground inspections and the project’s bank account.

8.
Highways 

A reminder that the annual Highways seminar is in Shire Hall on Monday 10 October.  


A reply had been received from Glos CC Chief Executive Peter Bungard following the 
Council’s complaint regarding the cycle track.  Cllrs Heenan and Leigh would meet to 
discuss this further and report to the next meeting. 
9.  
Community Centre Trust report

Cllr Davis reported that there had not been a meeting since July and that there were no 
major issues.

10.
Affordable Housing – Cllr M Heenan


It was agreed to postpone this to the next meeting.  Guidance booklets were circulated to all 
members and Cllr Heenan said he would design a questionnaire that would suit Highnam.  

11.
Planning – no new applications
12.
Finance 

Invoices for payment:
	RBS a/c
	Cheque
	Power
	 

	13/09/2011
	Highnam PC Rec Grd Project - Vat refund
	1068
	
	£907.41

	13/09/2011
	Guy Shankster - June/July/Aug grounds
	1069
	4
	£280.50

	13/09/2011
	Greenfields Garden Services Ltd
	1070
	5
	£833.52

	13/09/2011
	Tewkesbury BC - dog waste bin
	1071
	28
	£234.00

	13/09/2011
	Bream Silver Band - Fun Day
	1072
	s137
	£125.00

	13/09/2011
	Moore Stephens - Audit
	1073
	16
	£342.00

	13/09/2011
	Landmark Information Group - map, village sign
	1074
	s137
	£35.12

	13/09/2011
	HCCT - July booking/half year rent
	1075
	19
	£267.00

	13/09/2011
	Jobs 4 U - bus shelter repair
	1076
	13
	£25.00

	13/09/2011
	Glos Playing Fields Assoc - membership
	1077
	23
	£50.00

	28/09/2011
	J A Rosam - Salary
	
	17
	£374.05

	 
	
	
	
	£3,473.60

	Recreation Ground Project

	13/09/2011
	Tewkesbury BC - litter bin
	48
	28
	£372.00


Additional invoice:
	13/09/2011
	Stuart Lewis – computer upgrade
	1078
	
	£25.00


All agreed

Bank reconciliation

	RBS Account

	Balance at bank 28/06/2011
	£43,695.97
	Payments Sept 2011
	£3,473.60

	Payments July/Aug 2011
	£21,413.58
	Restricted funds
	£15,033.00

	Receipts July/Aug 2011
	£2,676.22
	
	 

	 
	£24,958.61
	Operating balance
	£6,452.01

	Recreation Ground Project

	Balance at bank 23/06/2011
	£3,258.88
	Payments Sept 2011
	£372.00

	Payments July/Aug 2011
	£752.67
	Receipts Sept 2011
	907.41

	Receipts July/Aug 2011
	£1,249.75
	Operating balance
	£4,291.37

	 
	£3,755.96
	 
	 


Agreed

13.
Residual items

There was discussion on pest control and the eligibility for Chestnut Cottages, Cllr Nelson 
to follow up.


Signed_________________________________________________     Date ___________

Next Meeting: Tuesday 11th October 2011
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